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BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES 

Tuesday, April 13, 2021, at San Pasqual Union School 

 

● Meeting called to order at 5:04 p.m. to allow public comment on closed session agenda 

items.  All members were present.  Superintendent Burroughs and recording secretary, 

Pamela Hansen, were also present.  No one addressed the Board.  Adjournment at  

5:07 p.m. for closed session.  

Regular Session  

● Regular meeting reconvened at 5:31 p.m.  

● Public was welcomed.  The flag salute was recited. 

● Report from Closed Session: No action taken.  

● Hearing of the Public: No one addressed the Board.   

● Member Czerwonka motioned to approve the current agenda and minutes from the 

3/9/2021 regular meeting.  Member Zdunich seconded the motion.  Motion passed 5/0.  

● Foundation: 

o Successful Golf Tournament: Raised over $30,000 and sold out for the first 

time.  

● Superintendent Report:  

o Projected to incur a large increase in our unemployment rates. 

o Special Staff recognition: 

o Julie Carroll: One of the leaders in partnering with SDOCE to get students 

access to more digital books  

o 3rd grade team: Heather Johnson, Kris McLaughlin, Jen Michalski were 

recognized as 2021 Early Adopter Teachers of STEM.   

o Classified Employee of the Year – Steven Bostrom, Jr.  

o Teacher of the Year – Jolene Mallory   

● Superintendent Burroughs gave an update on the COVID-19 safety plan.  More students 

able to return to school.    

● Superintendent Burroughs gave a presentation on the 2021-2024 LCAP data.  

(Available on the SPU website).   

● Member Czerwonka made a motion to approve the Countywide Plan for Expelled 

Students as presented.  Member Merz seconded the motion.  Motion passed 5/0.     

 

Consent Agenda 

● Member Zdunich motioned to approve the consent agenda. Member Czerwonka 

seconded the motion. Motion passed 5/0. 
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Comments by Trustees:  
 

● Member Czerwonka congratulated Mrs. Mallory and Mr. Bostrom for well-deserved 

awards.  She also thanked Mrs. Lee for her dedication to getting students back on 

campus.   

● Member Zdunich congratulated Mrs. Mallory, Mr. Bostrom, Mrs. Carroll and the 3rd 

grade team on a job well done.   

● Member Spivey is happy that people approved of how things were handled during the 

pandemic and is looking forward to finishing the year strong.   

● Member Merz is excited about the transition to full day for K-8 graders.  He was also 

impressed by the great job that the Foundation did hosting the Golf Tournament.   

● Member Baker echoed the comments made by the other trustees.  She is thrilled about 

moving to a full day schedule and is extremely happy about how the District handled this 

whole year, especially the leadership of Superintendent Burroughs and Mrs. Lee.   

Regular meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m.  

 

Next Regular Meeting: 5/11/2021 5:30 p.m. 
(At 5:00 p.m. there will be an open session to allow for public comment on the closed session agenda items, 

followed immediately by a closed session) 


